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Potentate Kevin Hall, Chief Rabban Bob  Dowen, Chief Aide Kyle Carlson and Ladies at Omar Installation. 
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In life we find that not all things planned or scheduled will occur as we would like. A snow/ice storm came in 

during the first weekend of this month which prompted me to postpone the installation of officers until our stated 

meeting on January 25.  Sometimes what we look forward to must wait for reasons we do not know. The decision 

to postpone the installation was based on the safety and welfare of our members and guests that planned to attend. 

With that said and behind us now…2017 is here so let’s have fun. 

 

I would be remiss if I did not say what an honor and responsibility you have entrusted in me and the elected Di-

van to continue the success of Amran Temple. Each of us take our job to which we have been elected with pride 

and honor. We will do our best in serving this temple and make the decisions to grow our temple and support our 

Shriners Hospitals for Children. 

 

The January 25 installation of officers was well attended and received lots of positive comments. I want thank 

Noble Bill Carty and his Lady Charlotte for heading up the social hour. I received many compliments regarding 

the refreshments. Additionally, the meal prepared by the chef’s crew had many compliments too.   

 

Lady Georgia and I have several temple activities planned and on the calendar for our members and family to 

attend. We hope each of you will come out and support these events and have fun. The first event will be on Sat-

urday, April 8 with an event labeled as “The Not So Newlywed Game” which will cast several of our  Shr ine 

couples throughout the area with a night of laughter, food, and drinks. The second event will take place on Satur-

day, April 29 with the RED FEZ BALL (see info within this newsletter ); the third event will take place on 

Saturday, June 24 with a comedian coming to enter tain us.  We hope you will come out and enjoy these 

events with your Shrine family and friends. 

 

It’s never too early to start planning for SASA in September. The Landmark Resort will continue to be our head-

quarters hotel with the amenities that a lot of us enjoy from the indoor pools, outside pool, beach access, great 

parade viewing location, and plenty of parking. This year we will have our own hospitality room with food and 

beverages. The dates for 2017 SASA is September 14-17 (Thurs-Sun). I encourage each of you to book your  

room through our block to save you some money. The number to call is 800-845-0658 ext:1 and our Group Code 

is Amran Temple. Please see room information on separate page in this newsletter .\ 

 

The club and unit leaders seminar is scheduled for Saturday, February 11 at the temple. At least one representa-

tive from each group must be present to receive the information that will be given and to ask questions regarding 

any activity you may be having. Our new Temple Director, Scott Lackey will be presenting a resourceful meeting 

for the club and unit leaders. 

 

Also on the afternoon of Saturday, February 11 at 3:30 PM at the temple, I will be introducing and presenting our 

selection for the 2017 Shrine Bowl of the Carolinas Queen. I encourage you to attend this wonderful event. This 

young girl will also be our Shriners Hospitals for Children ambassador this year. Her parents are excited about the 

opportunity to promote our hospitals and the success it has done to their daughter. 

 

I ask each of you to stay up to date on all our activities and between issues of this newsletter, please subscribe to 

our weekly email communication. This particular email usually is sent on Sunday’s and will include events that 

are happening during that week, any fundraisers occurring that have been submitted for publication, SASA and 

Shriners International events, and other newsworthy items. The link to subscribe can be found on our website in 

the “LINKS” menu tab. 

 

I look forward to working with each of you this year and attending as many events that I can get to.  

 

Until next time… 

 

In the faith, 

 

Kevin C. Hall                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Potentate 
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Potentate-elect Kevin Charles Hall 

and  

Lady Georgia 

Cordially invite you and your  

Guests to attend the  

Public Installation 

of the 

2017 Officers 

of 

Amran Shriners 

Wednesday, January 25, 2017 

Six -Thirty PM 

Amran Shrine Center 

11101 Creedmoor Rd 

Raleigh, NC  27614 

Reception will follow 
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Potentate Message continued from page 2. 

 

 

Angela and John together have handled the rental 

events, working with the clients to ensure they are 

pleased with their choice of rental facility. One of 

them is there from the time decoration starts to the 

time the band stops playing and the facility is clean 

and ready for the next event. Some of their days 

have been as long as 18 to 20 hours. We owe them 

a huge debt of gratitude for so successfully manag-

ing this aspect of Amran’s business. Rentals also 

involve the church’s use each Sunday, this income 

increased as well during Chief Rabban Kevin 

Hall’s contract renewal. 

 

Thank you to Noble John Willard, because of his 

exceptional care and attention to detail, our facility 

has been brought back to life. Not only does he 

take care of the things you see, the grounds and the 

building itself, he looks deeper to find the smaller 

things that, left unattended, will become a problem 

and with that more expensive to fix. All the cook-

ers are now road worthy and functioning properly. 

During a rental this summer our air conditioners 

decided their life span had been exceeded and quit 

the day before a wedding was to take place. Noble 

John found temporary units to rent, saving the cli-

ent from having to move the event at the last mi-

nute. The following Monday he coordinated the 

replacement of the air conditioning units. Thank 

you also to Noble John for sourcing and coordinat-

ing the installation of the awning over the building 

entrance. This addition certainly adds to the curb 

appeal of the entrance. Thank you to Noble John, 

your care of our Shrine Center is appreciated by the 

entire Nobility! 

 

Thank you to Noble Rickey Apple for your work 

on the ironwork at the entrance and for taking 

down the fence around the parking lot. 

 

Thank you to Noble Steve Christian, Temple Di-

rector, for a flawless year. Your attention to detail 

has been exceptional. You made sure we were 

where we needed to be when we needed to there. 

You are a great example of a true Shrine Mason. 

 

Thank you Noble Jim Crawford, Ceremonial Mas-

ter, for being the masterful “voice” conducting our 

events. At the 40-year celebration, your history 

lesson of Amran’s start and early years gave true 

meaning to the evening. Thank you for taking your 

time to gather that information and present it to us.  

 

Noble Larry Parker, Chief Aide, I cannot begin to 

thank you enough for your time and attention to 

detail this year. Thank your for the constant com-

munication to the divan keeping us on time and in 

proper attire. Thank you for your introductions and 

for being more than just a Chief Aide. I will always 

cherish your friendship.  

 

Thank you to the 2016 elected officers, a.k.a. the 

2016 team, your support and leadership this year 

has been greatly appreciated. I could not have 

picked a better group of divan members. 

 

A special thank you to Noble Paul Menard, Chap-

lain, your prayers, conversations and support have 

been a guiding force. You have certainly served as 

the moral compass of our Shrine Center. I cherish 

your friendship and will always be your comrade.  

 

Thank you Ill. Sir Sam Vaughan for keeping me 

out of jail. Your support and guidance has been 

irreplaceable.  

 

There will not be an awards ceremony in January 

where only a few are acknowledged. I personally 

would like to Thank each and every Noble for your 

time, finances and love for the fraternity. The phi-

lanthropy will continue to grow as long as we work 

together. This was proven in 2016 as we all worked 

toward the common goal of growth in membership. 

Thank you all for your love and support of your 

Shrine Center and for Shriners Hospitals for Chil-

dren. 

 

Thank you to all Nobles for the honor and privilege 

of representing Amran as your 2016 Potentate. My 

Lady Sharrell and I appreciate your trust and sup-

port.  

 

Yours in faith, 

 

Ill. Sir Harvey Ellis 
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2017 Amran Officers 
The following Nobles were elected to serve our Temple for 2017.      

The following Nobles were also elected to serve our Temple in 2017 

 

Imperial Council Reps:  Kevin Hall, Bob Dowen and Donald Slaughter  

 

SASA Reps:  Bob Dowen and Donald Slaughter (The Potentate, Chief Rabban, Assistant Rabban, Recorder, and 

all Past Potentates are also voting members of SASA). 

 

Kevin Hall was elected nominee of the SASA officer line as 5th vice president His nomination will be presented 

to the association at the spring meeting in Columbia SC.  

 

Trustee for Granville  Randy Newman 

Trustee for Durham  Steve Christian  

Trustee for Alamance  Keith White 

Kevin Hall  

Potentate Elect 

Bob Dowen 

Chief Rabban 
Donald Slaughter 

Assistant Rabban 

 

Alvin Billings 

High Priest and  

Prophet  

Thomas Stevenson 

Oriental Guide 

Sam Vaughan, Jr., PP 
Treasurer 

Ray Fields, PP 

Recorder 
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Next Stated Meeting February 22nd, 2017 

 

 

Event Planning and Online Calendar 

Reference 
One way that we can support each other is to 

plan and publicize our events on the temple 

calendar, found on our website, which is de-

signed as a one stop reference for everything 

going on within our Amran Shriners jurisdic-

tion. It's there for your convenience.  

For instance, did you know that all entries 

listed in BLUE are temple stated meetings? Or 

events listed in RED are visitations and appear-

ances where the potentate has been schedule to 

appear. Or YELLOW represents Club and Unit 

activities. GREEN represents temple events. 

PURPLE represents Ceremonials. 

If your club or unit is planning an event (this 

year or next year), go ahead and submit the 

"Fundraising Public Notice Announcement" 

form so the event can be added to the online 

calendar and to the Amran Today events with 

the pertinent details. 

 

Fundraising Tickets and Disclosure 

Statement 

 
ALL fundraising tickets MUST have printed 

on the ticket the mandatory disclosure state-

ment stating how the proceeds are used. 

Here are the two disclosure states, one of 

which must be on your tickets you are selling. 

Proceeds from this fundraiser are for the bene-

fit of ___________ Shrine Club or Unit and 

are not tax deductible.          OR 

Proceeds from this fundraiser are for the bene-

fit of Shriners Hospitals for Children and may 

be tax deductible. Consult your tax advisor. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Road Runners made 133 Trips to the hospital 

this year.  Over 54,000 Miles 

14 flights to other  Shrine hospitals. A big 

thank you goes out to CBS cars for lending us 

vehicles which helped keep our cost down.  

 

 

 

2017 Dues Notice and Payment Renewal 

Stickers 

As we begin the first week of February, it is 

important to communicate that 2016 temple 

dues cards expired at the end of the calendar 

year. By now, nobility  should have received 

their 2017 dues notices. If you have not paid, 

contact our office at 919-848-7972 or use our 

mobile app “Amran Shriners” to pay. 

 

Temple Office 

Amran Shriners 

11101 Creedmoor Rd 

Raleigh, NC 27614 

919-848-7972 

 

office@amranshriners.us 

 

Rentals 

rental@amranshriners.us 

 

Website: www.amranshriners.us/ 

 

Like us on Facebook: Amran Shriners Temple 
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“What’s New  around the  Blue?  “Let’s get to work” 

 
Come see Grand Master Cobb as he visits these area locations: 

Garner on April 20  (Vandora Lodge 745, 1120 Benson Rd.,) 

Roxboro on April 24  (Person Lodge 111, 219 Leasburg Rd.) 

 

 “Friendship, Morality and Brotherly Love” 

 

 

 

A New Hospital                 

 

  
Lexington, KY - Construction continues on the new Shriners Hospitals for Chil-

dren across from the UK Healthcare Albert Chandelr Hospital at the corner of 

Conn Terrace and South Limestone. The existing Shriners hospital on Richmond 

Rd. will be vacated when the five-story hospital, which will include an ambulato-

ry surgery center, opens later this year. University of Kentucky pediatric orthope-

dic surgeons, who have been contracted as the medical staff for the Shriners Hos-

pital since the 1970s, will have clinics and offices in the new building. Shriners is 

leasing the top two floors of the new building to Kentucky Medical Services 

Foundation for UK Ophthalmology & Visual Sciences faculty offices and eye 

clinic. 
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Fundraising Activities 

 

 

Club and Unit Fundraisers: 

 

 

March 18 Granville Co. Reverse Raffle 
 

 

 

 

Does your club or unit have a scheduled fundraiser?  

 

Let Alex Cheek know so it can be published here.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Sickness and Distress 
 

  llI Sir Dan Benton     Jo Brooks 

  Ill Sir Jim Covington, Jr   Kent Overby   

  Sally Tackett        Linda Wilson   

 

 

  

 

Carl Honeycutt 

Travis Jones 
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Calendar of  Events for 2017 

DATE TIME EVENT NOTES 

Feb. 11 8:30 AM 

3:30 PM 

Club and Unit Leaders Seminar 

Shrine Bowl of Carolinas Queen 

presentation 

Amran Temple 

March 11  Greenville Hospital - 

Shriners Day 

Greenville, S.C. 

March 31 - 

April 1 

 SASA Spring Meeting Columbia, S.C. 

April 8  Temple Event for all members Amran Temple 

April 29  Red Fez Ball Wake County Shrine Club 

May 24  Stated Meeting/Family Night Amran Temple 
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Elected Divan: 
Potentate  
Kevin Hall 

potentate@amranshriners.us  

Chief Rabban  

Bob Dowen 

chiefrabban@amranshriners.us 

Assistant Rabban  

Donald Slaughter 

assistantrabban @amranshriners.us 

High Priest and Prophet 

Alvin Billings 

highpriest-prophet @amranshriners.us 

Oriental Guide  

Thomas Stephenson 

orientalguide@amranshriners.us 

Treasurer 

Ill. Sir Sam Vaughan, Jr., PP 

treasurer@amranshriners.us 

Recorder 

Ill Sir Ray Fields, PP 

recorder@amranshriners.us 

 

Appointed Divan: 
Temple Director 

Scott Lackey 

Chief Aide 

Kyle Carlson 

chiefaide@amranshriners.us 

Potentate’s Aides 

John Paul Palzatto   

Richard Corbin 

Bill Carty 

Chaplain  

Don Butto 

Master of Ceremonies 

Jim Crawford 

Amran Today Editor 

Alex Cheek 

Hospital Board Member  

Thomas Stephenson 

 

Committee Chairman: 
Membership & Information Technology 

David Oates 

Public Relations  

Chance Corbin 

State Fair 

Frank Jones  

TBA 

TBA 

Circus 

Ill. Sir Sam Vaughan, Jr,  P.P. 

Donald Long 

 

Website 

John Allen 

Masonic Youth 

TBA 

 

Photographer 

Don Butto  

Trustees: 
Alamance, Stokes, & Rockingham Counties 

Keith Whited 

Chatham & Lee Counties 

Bill Carty 

Durham County 

Steve Christian 

Granville County 

Randy Newmann 

Orange County 

Turner Lawrence 

Person and Caswell   Wake County 

Robert Moss   David Conley 

Ill. Sir Bob Bass *         

Ill Sir C.  Lawson * 

Ill Sir James Montgomery*       

Ill Sir Ed Glover  

Ill Sir Jack Howard *         

Ill Sir Hiram Casebolt *  

Ill Sir Edward Givens *         

Ill Sir John Hilliard * 

Ill Sir Luther Hughes *         

Ill Sir Steve Keck * 

Ill Sir Mutt Jones *         

Ill Sir Leon Westbrook 

Ill Sir Wayne Crowson *         

Ill Sir Tom Sanders * 

Ill Sir Walter Allen *         

Ill Sir Sam Vaughan, Jr. 

Ill Sir Nelson Daniel *          

Ill Sir Dewey Crutchfield 

Ill Sir Jim Covington, Sr. *       

Ill Sir James Jennings 

Ill Sir Herb Guthrie         

Ill Sir Dean Thompson 

Ill Sir Tom McFarland         

Ill Sir Frank Vaughan, Jr. 

Ill Sir Joe Teague          

Ill Sir Ray Fields 

Ill Sir Dan Benton         

Ill Sir Buddy Clemmons 

Ill Sir Bobby Ransdell         

Ill Sir Ron Sandritter 

Ill Sir Kelly Adams        

Ill Sir Bill Crosby 

Ill Sir Wayne Brooks         

Ill. Sir W. Ray Allen 

Ill. Sir Connie Altman 

Ill. Sir Terry Hodges 

Ill  Sir  Jim Covington Jr. 

Ill. Sir. Jim Wilson 

Ill. Sir  Roland Britt 

Ill. Sir Charles Britt 

Ill  Sir Harvey Ellis 

 
* Deceased  
 
Amran Temple 

Past  Potentates 

Amran Today 

Editor: Alex Cheek 

Articles may be sent to:  

Hospitality_2000@hotmail.com   

-or- 

editor@amranshriners.us 

 



13 

 
Amran Temple 
11101 Creedmoor Rd. 

Raleigh, NC 27614 

 

                   Burn 

Awareness 

Week 2017  

 
Burn Awareness 

Week is Feb. 5-11, 2017, and Shriners Hospitals for Children will use the week to kick off a year-

long campaign focused on teaching adults and children to “Be Burn Aware,” especially at home.   

Check out beburnaware.org for educational materials and more information.  

Non-Profit Org. 
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